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H.R. 4635 
A bill to direct the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to increase the number 
of peer-to-peer counselors providing counseling for women veterans, and 

for other purposes 
 

As ordered reported by the House Committee on Veterans’ Affairs  
on May 8, 2018  

 
 
H.R. 4635 would require the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to attempt to recruit 
women as peer counselors. Under current law, VA operates the Peer Support Counseling 
Program where veterans voluntarily provide support to fellow veterans on issues related 
to mental health care and readjustment. The bill would direct VA to place an emphasis on 
appointing and training volunteer peer counselors for women veterans and to submit a 
report to the Congress providing an assessment of the program. On the basis of 
information from VA, CBO estimates that this bill would cost less than $500,000 over the 
2019-2023 period to expand the training curriculum and prepare a report on the program; 
that spending would be subject to the availability of appropriated funds. 
 
Enacting H.R. 4635 would not affect direct spending or revenues; therefore, pay-as-you-
go procedures do not apply.  
 
CBO estimates that enacting H.R. 4635 would not increase net direct spending or on-
budget deficits in any of the four consecutive 10-year periods beginning in 2029.  
 
H.R. 4635 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Ann E. Futrell. The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 


